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The Puerto Rico Zoo at Mayagüez was named after his first director, Dr. Juan A. Rivero, professor of the Biology Department at the University of Puerto Rico.  The Zoo was originally established in 1955 at Lajas, Puerto Rico.  In 1964 it was moved to a 90 cords farm in Bo. Miradero, Mayagüez, where is still placed now.  At the moment, the Zoo is under the custody of the National Forest Company of Puerto Rico.  Dr. Juan A. Rivero Zoo lodges different types of species of mammals, birds, amphibians and reptiles representatives of the Africa’s, Caribbean and South America fauna.
The Zoo works as a medium to improve Puerto Ricans’ quality of life.  It is a good and healthy environment where people can share time with their families and friends, while at the same time learn about the fascinating world of animals.
At this moment the animal exhibitions can only be visited by means of a walking trail.  This can sometimes present a problem to some of the visitors, especially the elderly and handicapped, due to the steep slopes and irregular topography which are typical of the area.  Other problems encountered are the high humidity conditions and high levels of precipitation of the tropic area.  It is for these reasons that the Puerto Rico Zoo is in the process of designing a project to implement the use of a train or trolley system that can provide the visitors with a tour ride of the facilities.
As transportation engineering students involve in a research project for the Dwight David Eisenhower Transportation Fellowship Program we have been asked to collaborate with the design of the train route.  The train route chosen for this project is the existing route for the Zoo’s maintenance crew. As part of our research project we are to evaluate this existing route, including its geometric conditions, the existing pavement conditions, and hydrological conditions.  We are also to evaluate the strategic locations for the train stops, the time routes and the type and number of vehicles to be used.  When choosing the type of vehicle we have to keep in mind the irregular topographic conditions and the importance of maintaining the animal habitats free of disturbance.
With this new train attraction the Puerto Rico Zoo expects to draw more visitors since they can now provide a more comfortable and exciting way for people to have a great experience. 
